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Social Security Asks Six States to Review Voter Registration 
Verification Procedures to Ensure Compliance with Federal Law 

 
 
Michael J. Astrue, Commissioner of Social Security, on Friday contacted the Secretaries of State 
for Alabama, Georgia, Indiana, Nevada, North Carolina and Ohio and asked them, based on 
extraordinarily high levels of requests to SSA, to review their procedures to ensure that they are 
fully complying with applicable federal laws relating to the registration of voters.  Under the 
Help America Vote Act of 2002, most States are required to verify the last four digits of the 
Social Security number of only those new people seeking to register to vote who do not possess a 
valid State driver’s license. 
 
“It is absolutely essential that people entitled to register to vote are allowed to do so,” 
Commissioner Astrue stated.  “While there may well be legitimate explanations for the high 
levels of requests, I am confident that the States we have contacted will review their procedures 
promptly to ensure that they are in full compliance with federal law.” 


